
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN 

November 6, 2006 
 
 
 The Board of Mayor and Aldermen met in regular session on Monday November 6, 

2006 in the Municipal Courtroom at 7:00 p.m. 

 Mayor Revell presided with all Aldermen present. 

 The meeting opened with the “Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag” and prayer by 

Alderman Freeman Dudley. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING – DOG ORDINANCE – ORDINANCE #BB-586 

 The Board held a public hearing on deleting the existing dog ordinance and 

replacing its entire text with a revised ordinance.  Reverend Perry Middlebrook 

recommended that all dog owners be required to take obedience course with their dog(s) to 

get an ownership license within the City. 

 On a motion by Aldermen Kirk and Dean the Board deleted in its entirety Title 10, 

Chapter 2 Animal Control – Dogs and replaced it with a new section 10-201 through 10-

222. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING – BEER PERMIT 

 On a motion by Aldermen Lee and McCright the Board allowed a name change on a 

beer permit for David L. Stafford at 405 Highway 51 Bypass N. from Club Velocity to 

Midnight Rodeo. 

 

RESOLUTION 110606A – 2006 PREMATURITY AWARENESS DAY 

 On a motion by Aldermen Dean and Lee the Board proclaimed November 14, 2006 

Prematurity Awareness Day and encouraged all citizens to support the March of Dimes. 

 

RESOLUTION 110606b – FIDP GRANT FOR NSK 

 On a motion by Aldermen Lee and Dean the Board approved a resolution to 

authorize: the construction of gas, water and sewer extensions to the north industrial park; 

a grant application for $633,896 in funds from Tennessee Department of Economic and 

Community Development Fast Track Infrastructure Development Program (FIDP); 21% 

Match the grant Funds with $168,504.00 of local funds for a total project cost of 

$802,400.00 

 

RESOLUTION 110606C – INTERLOCAL COOPERATION AGREEMENT FOR 
EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 
 
 On a motion by Aldermen Dean and Dudley the Board approved the Interlocal 

Cooperation Agreement for Emergency Communications so the E-911 Board could meet 

all legal requirements to do grants for funding. 

 



WATER – SEWER – GAS COMMITTEE REPORT 

 Chairman Lewis Norman reported on the meeting of November 2, 2006.  The 

Committee visited two housing sites to consider complaints that water bills were excessive.  

At a house on the RoEllen system owned by Mr. James Mallard the Committee discovered 

an illegal meter turn on.  The Committee instructed Water Distribution Director Steve 

Reed to take appropriate action.  At the house at 2367 East Court it could not be 

determined what caused the high water use billed to owner Teddy McBride.  Since both 

meters had been tested and read-outs were accurate, the Committee reaffirmed the City’s 

current policy regarding payment for metered water.   

 

MISC. 

Alderman McCright inquired about the city water meter turn on policy. 
 
Alderman Kirk was told that school funding by selling notes would be finalized in 3-4 
weeks.  He announced that election results will be broadcast on Channel 4 of CableOne. 
 
Alderman Dudley inquired about payment of lot mowing fees. 
 
Alderman Dean expressed optimism about new jobs. Commended the City employee 
newsletter.  He announced an Airport Committee meeting November 13 at 10:00 a.m. and 
an Emergency Communications Board community meeting at 11:00 a.m. November 9. 
 
Alderman Lee asked for South Main to be repaired.  He urged voters to get out. 
 
Alderman Moody encouraged voters. 
 
Alderman Norman reported on property tax relief for the elderly and disabled. 
 
Mayor Revell announced a traffic light for Mall Boulevard at Parr Avenue and 
repavement on the West end of Frank Maynard Blvd. 
 
 
 The meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
       ___________________________________ 
        Bill Revell, Mayor 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________________ 
Gleyn T. Twilla, City Recorder 


